ST. XAVIER'S SR. SEC. SCHOOL, Bhagwan Das Road, JAIPUR – 302 001

April 19, 2018

GENERAL CIRCULAR NO. 1: 2018 -19

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Season's Greetings!

After the successful completion of the challenging tasks of the academic year 2017-18 the school was reopened on April 02, 2018 to face yet another challenging and exciting new academic session 2018-19. I would like to apprise you of the forthcoming activities.

First of all I welcome all the newly admitted students of Std. I. I am sure most of them, if not all, will be with us for the next 12 years. I would also welcome all the newly admitted students of Std. XI. Best wishes to all of them.

<u>Staff Changes:</u> Mrs. Rajni Johnson, PGT Chemistry, will be superannuating at the end of April, 2018 after putting 22 years of service. The Xavier Family is highly grateful to her for the sincere and dedicated service rendered to the institution. Mrs. Kiran Pareek has joined the school w.e.f. April 02, 2018 as PGT Chemistry in place of Mrs. Rajni Johnson. We welcome her to the Xavier Family and hope that her association with us will be beneficial both to the institution and to herself.

New academic session for Class XI has commenced on Monday, April 16, 2018. The allotment of streams for the +2 courses was based on the grades obtained by the students in the examinations of Std. IX, X and the Pre-Board examinations.

Since most of the teachers in the secondary and senior secondary level are engaged in the CBSE Board exam paper evaluation work, classes for Std. X, XI and XII are conducted up to 10:00 a.m. w.e.f. April 16, 2018. Any change with regard to this schedule will be intimated to you well in advance.

<u>The Annual Prize Distribution:</u> The Annual Day will be held on **Saturday, April 21, 2018 from 6:30 p.m.** onwards. The function will be held in the Junior School Assembly ground. The high achievers of the last academic year will be awarded during this function. **Dr. Sheila Rai, Principal, St. Xavier's College, Hathroi Fort Road, Jaipur** has kindly consented to be the Chief Guest on this occasion.

<u>Summer holidays</u> will begin from Wednesday, May 16, 2018. <u>School will reopen</u> on Monday, July <u>02, 2018</u> after summer holidays.

Activities during summer holidays: A number of activities will be organized in the school during summer holidays. There will be intensive coaching camps for Swimming, Basketball, Football, Tennis, Table Tennis, Squash, Badminton, Shooting, Snooker, Gym, Volleyball, Cricket and Skating w.e.f. May 16 to June 09, 2018. An Art Camp will be organized from May 16 to May 30, 2018 wherein cartooning, drawing & painting, calligraphy, sketching and handwriting improvement will be conducted. Apart from Art Camp a Photography Workshop will also be organized. Those keen on joining these workshops may get the forms and other details from Mr. Melven Castelino or Mr. Nadeem. Parents are requested to encourage their wards to make maximum use of the various facilities available in the school.

<u>Mobile</u>: Use of mobile phone by the students is strictly prohibited during school hours. They are also forbidden to bring cameras, CDs, I-pods etc. to the school. Once confiscated it will not be returned. We request your support in this noble endeavour.

It is only through the sustained and continued co-operation between the parents and the school that we can make the learning experience more fruitful. I thank each one of you for the support that you have extended to the institution on various occasions and I hope you will continue to extend the same co-operation and support in the days ahead. May God bless us all!

With all my best wishes for an enjoyable summer vacation,

Sincerely yours,

FR. T.J. JOSE, S.J. Principal